
Cleanliness drive for Swachh Bharat – Swachhata Pakhwada 
 

“Environmental cleanliness begins with individual desire to be clean.” ― Lailah Gifty Akita 
 
Recognizing the vital role in spreading cleanliness awareness and implementation, 
Delhi Public School-Bopal, undertook the Swacchta Pakhwada under the banner 
of C.B.S.E and the campaign proposed by Government of India, from September 
1-15.  To spread awareness of the mission of Swachh Bharat Abhiyan, our school 
undertook a cleanliness drive with a spate of activities in accordance to the nation-
wide Swachh Bharat Cleanliness Campaign launched by Prime Minister on 
October 2, 2014. DPS-Bopal chalked out a plan to organize a wide range of events: 
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Pledge Day 

With a pledge to ensure that their surroundings remain clean and green, the 
students embarked on the event by watching  a number awareness videos to take 
home the message that cleanliness is a solution to enumerable health problems and 
that it can lead to an increased life span of not only ours but also our natural 
resources  too. 

 

Swachhata Pledge 

•Mahatma Gandhi dreamt of an India which was not only free but also clean and 
developed. 

•I take this pledge that I will remain committed towards cleanliness and devote 
time for this. 

•I will neither litter nor let others litter. 

•I will initiate the quest for cleanliness with myself, my family, my locality, my 
village and my work place. 

•I am confident that every step I take towards cleanliness will help in making my 
country clean. 

 

Page 2 of 6 

 



 

Vocabulary Building Activity: Fun filled vocabulary building, on the third day 
was purely based on the theme, moralizing that a healthy body and a  healthy mind 
helps one to work in speed with accuracy. 

 

Hand Wash Day: From an awareness video, they learnt the importance of washing 
hands properly and how to contain the spread of harmful bacteria, which is 
especially important during the flu season. They understood that the objective of 
washing hands is to remove microorganisms from the hands that a systematic 
scrubbing with soap and water can prevent potential dehydrated. To cultivate the 
cleanliness habit in the practical life Classes I to V conducted Cleanliness drive 
under which the student supervisors visited each and every class on daily basics for 
a week and graded them under different Cleanliness categories. 
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Rain Water Harvesting: As a part of cleanliness drive, the school made the 
students aware about the conservation of water and its importance. Various Power 
Point Presentations were made and the students concocted with beautiful charts on 
the concept of Rain Water Harvesting. All the students of classes VI-VIII 
participated enthusiastically and placed the charts on the class soft boards, 
anterooms and other important venues. The large amount of water lost each day is 
essential to be compensated to avoid getting dehydrated. On day five our 
youngsters from I to V  inferred  that sufficient intake of water is necessary for the 
human body to work smoothly and to stay healthy through various videos and 
discussions. 
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Letter Writing & Poster Making  – A step to Clean India: A Letter Writing Day 
was organized on September 4, 2018 to carry forward our honourable Prime 
Minister’s dream of a clean India.  

To develop creativity and divergent thinking, letters addressed to parents and 
Sarpanch helped in inculcating cleanliness habit among the student. Around 1200 
students of classes VI-VII participated in this activity and displayed their 
unfathomable talent. The best ones will be posted to MHRD. In Primary wing 
Class IV and V had Poster making competition , through the activity they 
expressed their gratitude to mother earth and their ideas on how to save the nature 
and surroundings from being harmed as a result of unwanted human activities.  
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Awareness Day: As a part of spreading awareness in Sr section a PPT was shown 
and the children beautifully painted their ideas on cleanliness under the guidance 
of their art teachers. In primary, the best CLEANIEST CLASS and the best 
painting in POSTER MAKING competition were awarded certificates. 

It's our steady undertaking to proceed with these exercises to satisfy the dream of a 
perfect and clean India as we unequivocally trust that the youthful personalities can 
have an enormous effect in the minds of the people. 
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